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Week 10 Term 3 2019 

 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
Welcome to the last week of Term 3—can you believe it? We have had a fabulous term at Tamworth West and it has an 
absolute pleasure to share it with you. 
 
Basketball World Cup 
Last week I returned from my trip to China. It was a wonderful experience and despite the result, the Australian Boomers 
represented our country with pride and never gave up. I would like to take this opportunity to thank Mr Scarborough for 
relieving for me in my absence. I would also like to thank Mrs Deaves for relieving as Deputy Principal.  
 
P&C Trivia Night 
During my absence the P&C held their fundraising trivia night. From all accounts it was a particularly enjoyable and very 
successful evening. There was certainly some fun competition with the 9 teams getting sweaty brains over many of the 
questions. Thank you to everyone who contributed to the success of the evening—whether through organising, sponsoring 
or participating. A big thank you also to the Family Hotel for hosting our school. Our whole school community benefits from 
initiatives such as this—thank you!  
 
Girls Summer Uniform – Addition 
The P&C have supported the proposed design for an addition to the girls’ school uniform. Lowes are working on a sample 
for early next term and it is hoped that the new White Polo Shirt with school emblem and navy skorts will be available to 
purchase AT LOWES before the end of this year. Please note - families can choose if they would like their daughter to wear 
the current summer dress and / or purchase and wear the new summer shirt / skort option. The design is currently on 
display in the front office. 
 
Online safety 
Thank you to the small number of parents and staff who attended the recent talk about online safety. A copy of the 
information that Michelle provided is available from the front office upon request. 
 
Emergency Procedures 
I would like to commend staff, students and community members who safely conducted a lockdown drill on Tuesday 10 
September and a lockout on Monday 16 September. These emergency procedures are one of a number of safety 
procedures rehearsed regularly by public schools. 
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NAPLAN Reports for 2019 
The school has received copies of the NAPLAN individual and additional student reports for 2019 from the NSW Education 
Standards Authority. NAPLAN report envelopes for year 3 and year 5 are being sent home with all students this week prior 
to the expected deadline of Friday 27 September. The envelopes also contain a letter to parents and caregivers.  
 
All staff will be reviewing these results as part of professional learning early in term 4. NAPLAN results are an important part 
of the assessment data that the school collects, in addition to data already collected in the school from classroom based 
assessments and teacher observations of students. The NAPLAN assessment provides guidance for discussions along with 
other information to look at strengths and areas of need within our school to focus upon. These results are also important 
feedback for families. Please review the results as a family. If you have any questions please see your classroom teacher. 
 
The Fathering Project—Pizza and Planes Night 
On Friday night 20 September we had 230 people attend this fun night. 72 pizzas were ordered and there were none left 
after 30 minutes. The kids and parents, carers, relatives, families and friends who attended, both men and women, reported 
they had a fun night hanging out with their kids and other dads, parents and carers. They ate, played and talked.  
 
Paul Briscoe, the local coordinator, shared that spending  8- 10 minutes each day with a child in your life increases their 
sense of confidence and self-worth dramatically. The pictures tell the story. We look forward to spending time with our 
community for another dad’s night in term 4. This is likely to be a BBQ gathering at school for father figures and will be held 
on either Friday 22 or Friday 29 November. More information will be sent out next term. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Terrie Kay 
Principal 
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Opening of the new Riverside Cricket Training Facility - Tamworth.                     
Tamworth West Captains are the stars. 

 

On Wednesday 11 September our 4 school captains Andrew Swan, Logan Garratley, Ella Hawkins and Chloe Mulligan 
were invited to participate in the opening of the new Riverside Cricket Training Facility. This connection was made 
through our recent visit from the Sydney Sixers organised with Mr Willis through Cricket NSW and Northern Inland    
Cricket. Our 4 captains got to dress up in cricket gear and be the first to try out the new nets. They had a lot of fun and 
you may have even seen them on the evening news. The council communications officer stated they were the perfect 
ambassadors for the school and local cricket and thanked them for being part of the event. 
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Regional Athletics Carnival 
 
On Friday 13 August, 10 of our students were fortunate enough to attend the North West Athletics Carnival. All of these 
students competed to the best of their ability. The top 3 competitors in each event go onto to represent at state. As you 
can see from the results below we have many talented athletes who are not far off the best in the region.  
  
Hayne Dawson: Senior Boys High Jump 8th and Long Jump 8th 
 
Jayden Goodchild: 10 Year Boys 100m Made the final coming 3rd in his heat and finished 8th in the final. 
 
Chloe Mulligan: Senior Girls 800m Finished 4th overall.  
 
Adam Reid: 11 Year Boys 200m 1st, 100m 2nd in Heat and 4th in Final. High Jump 7th & Long Jump 4th.  
 
Jacinta Reid: 9 Year Girls 100m 2nd in Heat and 5th in Final 
 
Ly Ung: 11 Year Boys 100m 1st in heat and 2nd in final. Long Jump 1st and 3rd in the Shot Put.  
 
Junior Girls 4 x 100m Relay team: Freya Cochrane, Mackenzie Kelly, Ryleigh Woolfe, Jacinta Reid. 5th in Heat. 
 
Senior Boys 4 x 100m Relay team: Adam Reid, Hayne Dawson, Kaidyn Taylor, Ly Ung. 2nd in heat and 5th in final. 
 
Congratulations to all of these students.  
 
Well done to Ly Ung and Adam Reid who now have the opportunity to compete at the State Athletics Carnival in Home-

bush on the 6th and 7th of November. Ly will compete in the 11 years 100m, Long Jump and Shot Put whilst Adam will 

compete in the 11 Years boys 200m. A fantastic achievement.   

Jonathan Willis 

 

Woolworths Cricket Blast schools Cup (See attached report). 
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Woolworths Cricket Blast Gala Day 
 
On Wednesday, 18 September, students from Year 3 and Year 4 were lucky enough to attend the Cricket Gala Day, 
at Riverside Sporting Fields. Tamworth West took down 3 teams of 8 students to compete in a modified version of 
cricket.  
 
On the day, each team played 4 games against other schools within the region. The games were modified so each 
student was able to bowl 1 over per game and bat with a partner for 2 overs per game. This modified version of 
cricket, allowed for greater participation and skill development, as it was fair and inclusive of all ability range. 
  
Tamworth West students had a blast and demonstrated excellent sportsmanship at the Gala Day. Throughout the 
day, it was exciting to see the development of skills and enthusiasm for the game of cricket. 
 
A special mention to Renae Mumford for volunteering her time to assist on the day. Your help throughout the day 
was greatly appreciated. Thank you to Miss Sullivan who also assisting the students during the Gala Day.  
 
Miss May is extremely proud of how the Tamworth West students encouraged each other during the 4 games and 
displayed the PBL expectations of Respect, Resilience and Responsibility. Well done boys and girls.  
 
Students who attending the Gala Day: 
 
Jake Day, Hendrix Mountain, Mason Mackenzie, Sophie Spence, Hayley-Rose Gray, Jayden Goodchild, Sebastian 

Leahy, Khloe Parkes, Oliver Beecham, Rihanna Parry, Kharrington Seller, Vander Mountain, Declan Williams, Sam 

Smith, Maddison Mason, Travis Mumford, Cooper Flick, Kacey Woodbury, Tyler Moffat, Ethan Simpson, Hunter 

Brooks and Tahylia Moss. 
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North West Primary Boys Softball 
 
Congratulations to Nathan Mumford and AJ Reid for their recent participation in the North West Primary Boys Softball 
team at the State Carnival held in Tamworth during Week 8.  
 
Nathan and AJ played exceptionally well in 11 out of the 12 games they each played. Their skills and knowledge of     
softball improved with every game. They played in several different fielding positions, including pitching during the 
week. Their batting and baserunning was also strong which helped score runs for the team. 
 
Nathan and AJ showed many skills on and off the field. They exhibited great sportsmanship but above all they showed 
resilience during the games, respect for their team members, coaches and opposition on and off the field as well as   
responsibility for themselves and their equipment. 
 
A special thank you goes to Mrs Renae Mumford for volunteering to be the team scorer. 
 

Judy Thomas 
Team Manager 
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BEST AT WEST: Annabell Faulkner, Isabelle Wadwell, Jacob Hawkins, Lilly Staines, Cooper Staines, Aiden Gray, 
Hope Field, Carter Radford, Leah Stokes, Cameron Roberts, Elsie Christian, Kaelan Langenbaker, Arlandria Cantrill 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK: Maketana Sayabath, Ingrid Dietrich, Kieane Lingaat, Tabitha Pritchard, Charlee Osborne, 
Campbell Johnson, Ralph Derrada, Jake Cross-Felstead, Coby Egan, Hayley Rose Gray, Josie Wiley, Kody Davis,           
Maddi Morriss, Taiha Marsh 

Class Awards  
KD (Mrs Deaves)  
Class Award -   Mikaere Te Rangi 
Book Work Award - Scarlet Stewart 
PBL Award -   Latayah Jerrard 
KF (Mrs Fletcher)  
Class Award -   Jacob Young 
Book Work Award - Patricia Evans 
PBL Award -   Kasch Lockrey 
KM (Miss McSwan)  
Class Award -   Mason Spencer 
Book Work Award - Arleaha Sheridan 
PBL Award -   Scott Hawkins 
K/3M (Ms McEnerny)   
PBL Award -   Jacob Abra 
1D (Mrs Dean)  
Book Work Award - Julia Dino 
PBL Award -   Eva Wrigley 
1R (Mrs Richards)  
Class Award -   Chelsea Orth 
Book Work Award - Ashlee Day 
PBL Award -   Charlie Adams 
1/2H (Mrs Hammond / Mrs Sinclair)  
Class Award -   Ciara Saunders 
Book Work Award - Cameron Mumford 
PBL Award -   Conner Murden 
2R (Mrs Rankmore)  
Class Award -   Lachlen Young 
Book Work Award - Aleyah McDonald 
PBL Award -   Kaile Howlett 
2W (Mr Willis)  
Class Award -   Xavier Bishop 
Book Work Award - Annabelle Morrison 
PBL Award -   Bailey Corbett 

3L (Mr Lyon)  
Class Award -   Caleb Adams 
Book Work Award - Mykala Tyler 
PBL Award -   Audrey Dietrich 
3S (Mrs Sheedy)  
Class Award -   Lexi Crelley 
Book Work Award - Charlie Smith 
PBL Award -   Kelsie Jenner 
3/4B (Miss Bagshaw)  
Class Award -   Daniel Maudlin 
Book Work Award - Chelsea Hudson 
PBL Award -   Blake Hughes 
3/6C (Miss Cunneen)  
Class Award -   Brandon French 
Book Work Award - Phoebe Elton 
PBL Award -   Paige Chomel 
3/6L (Mrs Lyon) 
Class Award -   Logan Elliott  
PBL Award -   Cody Jenner 
4M (Miss May)  
Class Award -   Blake Sampson 
Book Work Award - Emily Innes 
PBL Award -   Ben Ward 
5F (Mrs Flick)  
Class Award -   Lily Connors 
Book Work Award - Cody Iles 
PBL Award -   Brooke Steel 
5/6K (Mrs Milton)  
Class Award -   Chassidy Ahshay 
Book Work Award - Jai Shearer-Brennan 
PBL Award -   Keith Leicht 
5/6M (Mr Tovell)  
Class Award -   Monique Parkes 
Book Work Award - Meah Welsh 
PBL Award -   Grace Elphick 
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BEST AT WEST: Jenessa Brown, Cooper Flick, Nathan Weatherall, Mikaylah French, Ryan Hull, Emmanuel 
Field, Victoria Gardner, Annabelle Dean, Jacob Mills, Mya Kelly, Theodore Verning Cochrane Bonavita, Zavier 
Kasch 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK: Elijah Peach, Cameron Roberts, Blair Hottes, A'sha Welsh, Isabel Simmonds, Ryleigh 
Woolfe, Neo Shepherd, Kharington Seller, Travis Mumford, Riley Duncan, Cooper Flick, Addison Miller,             
Inez Rutherford, Chay Kingdom, Jack Hutton, Mikaere TeRangi 

CLASS AWARDS  
KD (Mrs Deaves)  
Class Award -   Rosalie Hutton 
Book Work Award - Hope Field 
PBL Award -   Geoffrey Ellis 
KF (Mrs Fletcher)  
Class Award -   Patricia Evans 
Book Work Award - Kailen Dwyer 
PBL Award -   Brooklyn Laidlaw 
KM (Miss McSwan)  
Class Award -   Hunter Moore 
Book Work Award - Emily Vesey 
PBL Award -   Evie O’Rance 
K/3M (Ms McEnerny)  
Class Award -   Riley Webster  
PBL Award -   Tabitha Pritchard 
1D (Mrs Dean)  
Class Award -   Harlow Taylor 
Book Work Award - Darius Gray  
PBL Award -   Charlee Maree Osborne 
1R (Mrs Richards)  
Class Award -   Shravan Shrestha 
Book Work Award - Charlotte McLachlan 
PBL Award -   Mackenzy Goodchild 
1/2H (Mrs Hammond / Mrs Sinclair) 
Class Award -   Cooper Moffat  
PBL Award -   Isabelle Baskerville  
2W (Mr Willis)  
Class Award -   Clio Aiassa 
Book Work Award - Miranda Wrigley 
PBL Award -   Savannah Mackenzie 

3L (Mr Lyon)  
Class Award -   Axle Hanson 
Book Work Award - Abbey Snape 
PBL Award -   Bailey Dwyer 
3S (Mrs Sheedy)  
Class Award -   Sophie Spence 
PBL Award -   James Winsor 
3/4B (Miss Bagshaw)  
Class Award -   Emily MacAlpine 
Book Work Award - Jennifer Vongphachan 
PBL Award -   Josh Brown 
3/6C (Miss Cunneen)  
Class Award -   Chelsea Cochrane 
Book Work Award - Deacon Parry 
PBL Award -   Bruce Duncan 
3/6L (Mrs Lyon) 
Book Work Award - Cody Jenner 
PBL Award -   Zeke 
4M (Miss May)  
Class Award -   Mason Mackenzie 
Book Work Award - Jake Day 
PBL Award -   Dakoda Ferguson 
5F (Mrs Flick)  
Class Award -   Jackson Hughes 
Book Work Award - Shakyrah White 
PBL Award -   Aimee Hawkins 
5/6K (Mrs Milton)  
Class Award -   Keith Lingat 
Book Work Award - Paul Egan 
PBL Award -   Dakota Marsh 
5/6M (Mrs Mulligan)  
Class Award -   Meah Welsh 
Book Work Award - Braith Hudson 
PBL Award -   Logan Garratley 
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Congratulations to the following children who have completed FIVE diary pages: 
Kasch Lockrey and Bailey Coombes. 
These children have completed TEN diary pages: 
Annabelle Marr and Annabelle Morrison. 
These children have completed FIFTEEN diary pages: 
Cameron Roberts, Ella Hawkins, Cooper Maudlin, Aimee Hawkins, Elijah Philp, Jacob Hawkins, Ben Ward, Scott Hawkins 
and Mia Aissa. 
What a wonderful effort!        
 
Jo Sheedy 

 

 
 

 

 

3L’s Rules of Rulers 

This week in 3L we have been working on the correct use of rulers. This required us to work on how to hold a ruler         
correctly, to manipulate the alignment and how to mark a line without the ruler skating across the page. 
 
An honourable mention goes to Bailey McLachlan who became our resident expert in ruler use. Here are some examples 

of the work our students have created. 
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We now have an AED (Automatic External Defibrillator) at Tamworth West Public School.  The AED is located in the   

sickbay and is fully transportable to any location it may be required.  All staff at Tamworth West are trained in using the 

AED as part of our compulsary annual first aid training. 

We have some exciting changes happening in our canteen during the first week back of next term. 
 
From Monday the 14 October the canteen will be open from 8:45am - 12.45pm Monday to Friday. We  ask that all 
lunch orders  be handed in before 9.30am to ensure all students receive their lunch on time. Snacks and drinks are 
still available for the children to come up and purchase between 11:45am and 12:00pm.  
 
I would also like to inform you that we are currently in the process of  implementing a new online ordering system for 
our canteen, which we hope will be up and running at the start of Term 4. More information to follow, if you have 
any questions please don’t hesitate to come see me. 
 
Thank you to the wonderful volunteers this term your continued support is appreciated. 
 
We welcome any new volunteers, to  support our school’s canteen ,any time you can give will be much appreciated. 

Please feel free to come in and have a chat and we can work out the best times that suits you. Hope to see some new 

faces next term. 
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